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  MEET AND GREET 
 

Memories of the Indy 500! The Congregational Life Committee is sponsoring   

another Meet and Greet next Sunday June 5th to celebrate new members of the 

congregation. Our theme will be "The 500 Race."  Please join us in Fellowship 

Hall for a pitch-in luncheon at 12:00 noon following second service for fellowship 

for everyone in the congregation. The guest speaker will be Mel Kenyon, former 

Indy car driver and National Midget Car Champion. Wear your ‘Black and White!’ 

There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex. Please bring a dish to share. The main dish will be cold cuts 

and cheese for sandwiches.  See you there. 
 

MOVIE NIGHT AND DINNER FUNDRAISER 
 

Enjoy a great movie AND help Hamilton County residents.  Join us Friday, June 24th at 

6pm for dinner and a movie.  We will be showing Field of Dreams to get everyone excited 

about the upcoming Indians game on the 27th.  This is also a fundraiser for the Hamilton 

County Harvest Food Bank’s “MEATING” the Need 4H beef  project. Italian beef sliders, 

popcorn, soda, and ice cream sundaes will be sold, and all money raised will be used to 

purchase beef to be distributed to local residents who are food insecure.  Our goal is $500 for this worth-        

while project, so come with your appetite and generous spirit!  For more details on this project log onto    

hchfoodbank.org or check out the service board for details.  See you there! 

 

TAKE ME OUT TO THE BALL GAME!  
 

Join members of Pilgrim on June 27th for an Indianapolis Indians baseball game against 

Gwinett. The game starts with our Men's choir singing the National Anthem and first pitch 

at 7:05pm. It is Monday Dollar Menu: Bring your appetite as hot dogs, peanuts, Cape Cod 

Potato Chips, and regular and caramel popcorn are all available for just $1 each!  Root for 

the home team and enjoy a night out at the ball park with your Pilgrim family. You can    

buy your discounted group tickets ($13.50 each) online by going to this link                  

(http://ii1.glitnirticketing.com/iiticket/web/gpcaptcha.php?refresh=&refresh=) and using 

password: pilgrim. Feel free to invite friends and family to join in on the fun!  Please      

contact Matt or Melissa Baum with any questions/concerns at 260-417-8628 or 

mmbaum103@gmail.com  

NEW INTERIM PASTOR—PASTOR CHUCK MILLER 
 

Please welcome Pastor Chuck Miller as our Interim Pastor for Pilgrim Lutheran Church.  Pastor Chuck Miller is  

a senior Pastor in the ELCA with 30 years of experience in Lutheran Churches. In addition to his seminary       

education, Pastor Miller earned a Doctorate in Ministry from the Lutheran seminary in Chicago.  He has served 

several congregations in the Midwest and in Florida over this period, and was most recently Pastor of Messiah 

Lutheran Church in Brownsburg, Indiana. His current call is from the Indiana-Kentucky Synod as an  Interim 

Pastor.  Bishop Gafkjen has assigned Pastor Miller to Pilgrim to be our full time interim Pastor for the next 12—

18 months while we work through our process to call a new permanent Pastor. Welcome Pastor Miller! 

http://ii1.glitnirticketing.com/iiticket/web/gpcaptcha.php?refresh=&refresh=
tel:260-417-8628
mailto:mmbaum103@gmail.com
mailto:mmbaum103@gmail.com
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SACRED THREADS  
 

   Sacred Threads will meet Tuesday, June 7th at 10:00 a.m. at the church! 

 SYMPHONY ON THE PRAIRIE 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  July 23, 2016 will be our annual outing at Symphony on the 

Prairie.  Plan to join us for a night under the stars listening to the music of  Billy 

Joel and Elton John.  Two tables have been reserved.  The tickets for the concert 

complete with table seat is $29 per person.  Please see Mary and Steve Sullivan for 

your ticket! 
 

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!   
If you would like to help as a volunteer in the church nursery, please contact Sundy 

Hughes at hughes6756@sbcglobal.net or by phone at 317-847-8493. Volunteers will be 

assisting paid staff.  There is a immediate need for help at the 10:45 a.m. worship service.  

If there is a sufficient list of people, then each person would only have to  volunteer once 

every 6-8 weeks.    

 

32ND ANNUAL LUTHERWOOD GOLF OUTING 
 

The Lutherwood Golf Outing is set for Tuesday, June 14, 2016, at 12:00 p.m. at Old Oakland Golf Club at 

75th and Oaklandon Road in Indianapolis. This Outing is hosted by The Foundation for Lutheran Child and 

Family Services.   

Church Foursome—$425         Corporate Foursome—$525            Individual—$130 

For more information, please call 317-359-5467 or email at cwilmot@lutheranfamily.org. 

 

 

FIRST SUNDAY!  FOOD SUNDAY!  
 

Sunday, June 5th, is the first Sunday of the month, so please remember to bring your contributions 

to either service. Food contributions may be placed outside the Food Pantry door or near the 

sanctuary entrance (there will be a sign).  Monetary gifts may be placed in the offering plates  

during the service (please designate for “Pilgrim Food Pantry”). 

PRAYER REQUEST AND CONCERNS 
 

Please notify the church office (phone: 317-846-2221 or email DebbieCollins@pilgrimindy.org) for any 

prayer requests or concerns that you may have.  She will then forward these onto the Board of  Elders and/or 

Emergency Pastor as needed. 



                                                                                                                                        3             Pilgrim’s Progress June, 2016 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pilgrim Saints, 
 

Since I am just getting started, I am sure it would be 

helpful to you to know who this person is that will be 

walking the Pilgrim path with you.  Before I share 

much about me, I want to express my gratitude to 

those who have made me feel so welcomed. Thank 

you for your kindness. I am looking forward to get-

ting to know you all better.  

 

I am excited to work with the leadership team and 

staff that we may further the mission of our Lord   

Jesus Christ, to the least, the lost and the last. I am 

privileged to follow a faithful servant in the person of 

Pastor Alan Goertemiller and I know you miss him, 

even as you look forward to the future. His ministry 

among you is why Pilgrim has a future to move into. 

My hope is that I may serve Christ as faithfully.   

 

I am Pastor Chuck Miller. I have served the mission 

of Christ through the church for 30 years come       

August. It is hard for me to imagine that the once 

newly ordained green horn is now a seasoned leader 

in the cause of Christ. I have been always open to the 

leading of the Holy Spirit when it comes to where      

I might serve. We are blessed that my wife’s work as 

a CPA is somewhat portable. Therefore, I have      

accepted calls to Nebraska, Wisconsin, Florida and 

Indiana. 

 

Let me start at the beginning. My father was gifted in 

his vocation and he started out as a controller for local 

department store and ended up as the controller for 

the entire company. Each promotion required a move, 

so I have lived all over the upper mid-west. We lived 

in a lot of places which had its advantages and its 

drawbacks, but I learned to adapt, as did my two 

younger sisters. 

 

I attended Carthage College and graduated from 

Elmhurst College in 1982 with a History major and 

another major in Business Administration.  I then 

went on to seminary at Lutheran School of Theology 

at Chicago and graduated with a Masters of Divinity 

and 12 years later I graduated again from LSTC with 

a Doctorate in Missional Leadership and Pastoral 

Care. I have also had the opportunity to serve as a 

professor of Religion and New Testament (Adjunct) 

at Florida Southern College. 

 

Recently I have been working on what I call, “The 

Ancient Future.” My thesis is that with the seismic 

social shifts the last third of the 20th century, the 

church has far more in common with the 1st century 

church than the late twentieth century church most of 

us remember from our childhood and early adulthood. 

Therefore, the best resource for the 21st century 

church is not what the church was doing 20-40 years 

ago, but we have to most to learn from the 1st century 

faith communities. We will have more time to get into 

this later. 

 

More personally, my wife Sue and I have been     

married for 37 years come August. We have 2 adult 

sons, Micah 28 who is married to Erin and they have 

our only grandchild. Unfortunately, they live in     

Florida. Our youngest is Stephen 25, who is nearing 

the end of his program to be an electrician.    

 

We love to travel and try to get to Florida as often as 

possible. I also enjoy riding my motorcycle and it is 

likely you will see it in the lot from time to time. 

 

Please be kind to me and continue to remind me of 

your name, even when you think I should have it by 

then. I want to get to know you better as we serve  

Jesus together. By the way, feel free to call me Pastor 

Chuck or Pastor Miller, whichever is more            

comfortable to you. 

 

In the joy of the resurrection, 

 

 

Pastor Chuck Miller 
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     Pilgrim  Lutheran  Preschool  And  Parents  Time  Out 
 

 It is with both remorse and glee that we ended another fabulous school year.  It has been wonderful to watch 

‘our’ children grow and mature into more self sufficient little people.  Some of our families have 

‘graduated’ their last child from our program and they will be greatly missed.   

 We finished our year with a  spring program (on May 5 & 6) that had all kinds of fabulous music.  

Sarah Williams and Gloria Worth have brought lots of new ideas to our music and movement classes.  

Our music involves counting and sequencing. 

 Our last story from Gloria Worth . . . Christian Story Teller for the preschool . . . Was about God’s Powerful 

Holy Spirit.  We are so appreciative that Mrs. Worth is willing to come and share these Bible stories with our         

children. The children love going to see Mrs. Worth—she always brings cool props with which to illustrate her       

story! :) 

 We will start our summer day camp on Tuesday, May 31 and our last day will be Friday, June 24.  During our 

camp we will draw, color, paint, play and play some more!  We will spend a lot of time outside in God’s creation.  

Our summer camp is more laid back and is just a barrel of fun! 

 Currently, we have a few openings for fall.  If you know someone who is interested, please have them call the 

school @ 846-6132.  If there is interest in classes that are currently full, we’ll be glad to have them on the waiting 

list . . . sometimes things do change. 

 On a personal note . . .  This is my last Pilgrim’s Progress article.  I will retire at the end of our day camp   

session … actually, the week after that! It has been both a pleasure and an honor to have served as the director of    

Pilgrim Lutheran Preschool for the last sixteen years.  I thank all of the congregational members who have sent their 

children to our preschool and to the many who came to preschool first and then joined the church and of course all of 

the members of the congregation who have made it possible to have a preschool here.  The school holds so many 

memories for me: all of the wonderful staff with whom I have worked and all of the families who have passed 

through our doors over the past sixteen years.  There have been ups and downs over the years, but it is the children 

who give us all of the pleasure.  I am so thankful to have been given the opportunity to be the director here and to 

have been able to touch the lives of others.  I guess I will pass on to a new phase of life and get on my traveling shoes!   

 The new director of Pilgrim Lutheran Preschool will be Amy Tucker who has taught here at Pilgrim for      

the last eighteen years.  Both of 

Amy’s daughters attended Pilgrim . 

. .  Back in the day (The elder 

daughter just graduated with honors 

from IU and the younger will be a 

sophomore at IU next fall!)  Amy 

lives in Speedway and attends 

Chapel Rock Christian Church 

there.  Amy attended Ball State and 

graduated with an Elementary     

Education degree!  If you ever get 

the chance to drop in back our way, 

please greet Amy  and welcome her 

to her new job at Pilgrim! 

 Thanks again to all of you 

who support our ministry to our 

young children and their families   

in our congregation and our       

community.  Please continue to 

keep us all in your prayers. 
 

With gratitude and thanks,  

 

In His service,   

            ~ Pat Goertemiller 
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 “From the Elders”  
Which Road Will You Take? 

 

Well, it is finally June! The long Indiana winter is over. The sun is shining and the days are warm and long. School is out and it is 

time for vacation! Many of us are planning on road trips to the lakes, mountains, or beaches. 
 

But which road will you take? In our family, the traditional vacation is a road trip to the lakes in northern Minnesota. But we always 

have to make the difficult decision whether to take the short route through Chicago, or avoid the traffic and Take I-74 through 

Champaign and Bloomington in Illinois. When we lived near Los Angeles in California and wanted to take a road trip to San     

Francisco, the decision was between the high road over the mountains through Tejon pass on I-5 or the coastal low road on US 101. 
 

Will you take the high road or the low road? 
 

For thousands of years, the concept of road, way, highway, or path has been a metaphor for the decision we take in our spiritual 

journey.....that is our walk with God. Will we believe and accept the free gift of Jesus' atoning work on the cross, live a God focused 

life, and enjoy eternal life on the high road? Or will we be focused on our worldly and carnal desires and walk the low road to 

death? The Bible and even historical literature are filled with such metaphorical references to roads and highways.  
 

For example, following the defeat of Scotland's Bonnie Prince Charlie by the  army of King George II at Culloden in 1746, an     

unknown Scottish poet wrote a famous song eventually called "The Bonnie Banks o' Loch Lomond." The most famous lyrics are the 

second chorus: 
 

"O ye'll tak' the high road, and I'll tak' the low road,  And I'll be in Scotland afore ye. 

But me and my true love will never meet again, On the bonnie, bonnie banks of Loch Lomond." 
 

Many interpret the lyrics to refer to the captured clans who were taken to London and tried for treason. Those who were found not 

guilty took the high road to life back in Edinburgh. The convicted were executed and took the low road (death) back to Scotland. 

The Bible has hundreds of references to roads, ways, highways, and paths. Recall the disciples' journey along the road to Emmaus 

with Jesus discussing his death and resurrection and how it was necessary for us to live. We also remember Jesus riding the colt of a 

donkey along the road from the Mount of Olives to Jerusalem as predicted in Zechariah 9:9: 
 

"...thy King cometh unto thee; He is just, and having salvation; lowly, riding upon an ass." 
 

One of my favorite Biblical references to ways and highways is the prophecy of the Lord's advent in Isaiah 40:1-4. The familiar 

lyrics from the beginning of Handel's Messiah are based on this scripture: 
 

"Comfort ye, comfort ye my people, saith your God. Speak ye comfortably to Jerusalem, and cry unto her, that her warfare is     

accomplished, that her iniquity is pardoned. The voice of Him that crieth in the wilderness: Prepare ye the way of the Lord, make 

straight in the desert a highway for our God."  "Every valley shall be exalted, and every mountain and hill made low, the crooked 

straight, and the rough places plain." 
 

Is the low road the easy road? I think that the pain and burdens of bad decisions and unforgiven sin are hardly easy!  
 

Is it a great burden to follow Jesus and take the high road to life? Although Jesus says in Luke 9:23  "If  any of you wants to be my 

follower, you must turn from your selfish ways, take up your cross daily, and follow me," he also promises an easy yoke and light 

burdens in Matthew 11:29-30. Again Handel's lyrics at the end of The Messiah Part 1 paraphrase this scripture: 
 

"Come unto Him, all ye that labor, that are heavy laden, and He shall give you rest. Take His yoke upon you, and learn of Him; for 

he is meek and lowly of heart: and ye shall find rest unto your souls."  "His yoke is easy, and His burden is light." 
 

As a young man, before I became a Christian, I was on the low road to death. The challenges of earthly life seemed insurmountable 

and the path to salvation and eternal life was unknown. But, then my life turned around when I came to know Jesus Christ as my 

Lord and Savior. I stepped up to the high road. The path to both my earthly life and my eternal life became very clear. And I found 

that His yoke is easy and His burden is light. 
 

Which road will you take? 
 

Bob Schumacher 

Pilgrim Elder 
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OUR PILGRIM GRADUATES, 2016 

 

ERIK HANSON is son to Rick and Pat Hanson and younger  brother 

to Ryan.  Erik has the honor and accomplishment of graduating in May 

from Indiana University-Bloomington.  Erik certainly enjoyed his four 

years at university as he participated in many opportunities.  He served as 

President of the IU Men’s Club Soccer Team and he started a rookie Little 

500 Bike Team named “Election Cycle”.  He also was Vice-President of 

an ethical investing/philanthropic group known as the Virtu’ Project and  

lastly he enjoyed studying in Budapest, Hungary during the spring of 

2015.  He has a list of   honors which shows what an outstanding young 

man a student he is: Erik graduated with Highest Distinction, he was a 

member of Phi Beta Kappa Society, completed 18 Honors credits giving 

him the Hutton Honors College Notation award, he is noted as a Carruthers Scholar (a scholarship award 

for those highest achieving Economics students), and lastly he received the Dan Eikenberry Scholarship 

twice as an high achieving History major.  Erik is happy to report he is off to Chicago to work as an         

Associate  Consultant for Bain & Company.  Erik, we congratulate you on your outstanding achievements.  

God speed as you enter this next phase of your life. 
 

JOEY PEETERS is the son of Ron and Laura Peeters and younger brother to Rob.  Joey’s grandmother 

is Gerrie Heyne.   Joey graduates from Zionsville High School on June 5.  He was one very busy and      

successful high school student.  He was a member of the Zionsville Marching Eagles all four years.  He   

also was a member of the Zionsville Indoor Percussion ensemble from ninth to eleventh grade.  In his     

senior year he participated in the Zionsville Rock Climbing Club.  Joey received the honor of Outstanding 

Freshmen from the Marching Eagles and he is happy to report he will graduate with an academic honors 

diploma.  Joey is off to Purdue in the fall to study chemistry.  Joey is a life-long member of Pilgrim as he 

was baptized here as an infant.  He attended Pilgrim preschool and he has been an active member             

participating in confirmation and then youth group.  Joey recalls with humor a special memory he has of 

Pilgrim; he became car sick riding home from Lutheran Hills Camp BOTH years!  By the way, Joey, also     

remember this too, as well.  We congratulate you on your many achievements.  We send you prayers,   

blessings and well wishes for continued success. 
 

BEN VEATCH is son to Craig and Karin Veatch and older brother to Evan.  Ben will not be able to 

march with the graduating class on May 26 as he will graduate on May 19 at a special ceremony.  This is 

due to Ben running in the Regional Track Meet.  Ben has had a wonderful High School career.  He is a 

member of the National Honor Society and he has been on the Cross Country and Track teams all four 

years.  He has run outstanding races and he has garnered many honors accordingly: Mental Attitude for 

cross country, two-time Indiana Gatorade Runner of the Year, 7-time State Champion including 3 team ti-

tles, 2 individual titles in cross country and 1 individual title in track running the 3200 meters.  If that is not 

enough Ben is hoping for more record breaking titles this month as he continues to compete.  And finally 

he received the Cross Country Male Athlete of the Year at the Indiana Sports Awards.  Well done, Ben.  

Ben heads off to Indiana University this fall and he will study Exercise Science with a long term goal to 

attend Medical School.  Ben has been a member at Pilgrim for fourteen years.  He fondly recalls playing 

Paintball with the Youth.  Our prayers, blessings and well wishes are sent to you as you    continue to real-

ize your dreams.  
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June 2016 Ministry Schedule 

SUNDAYS     WEDNESDAY   7:00 p.m. 

    8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.    

June 5, 2016        

  Elder Kathy Bloom Susie Pike June 1, 2016 

  Acolyte Max Shurr Harrison Hawkins-Wilding Elder Susie Pike 

  Greeters The Shurr Family Bob and Kay Nowakowski Lay Assistant Darrell Pike 

  Lay Assistant Michael Przybylski Darrell Pike   

  Nursery Worship N/A Marla Murphy   

  Nursery Sunday School Carma Rowles   

      June 8, 2016 

June 12, 2016   Elder Kathy Bloom 

  Elder John Shilling Tim Guedel Lay Assistant Eileen Hintz 

  Acolyte Zach Johnsey Nolan Elser   

  Acolyte N/A Adam Longmire   

  Greeters Dave and Yolanda Blasé Bob and Kay Nowakowski   

  Lay Assistant Trent Johnsey Tammy Donley   

  Communion Assistant N/A Emma Williams June 15, 2016 

  Communion Assistant N/A Jim Williams Elder Susie Pike 

  Nursery Worship N/A Sharon Rexing Lay Assistant Darrell Pike 

  Nursery Sunday School Karin Veatch   

June 19, 2016      

  Elder Dave Runkel Susie Pike June 22, 2016 

  Acolyte Kayla Nelsen Tony Guedel Elder Dave Runkel 

  Greeters The Nelsen Family Bob and Kay Nowakowski Lay Assistant Maureen Jordan 

  Lay Assistant Denny Licht Darrell Pike   

  Nursery Worship N/A Jennifer Pitts   

  

Nursery Sunday 

School Marcia Runkel  

      June 29, 2016 

June 26, 2016  Elder Susie Pike 

  Elder Jim Durst Gwen Knipstein Lay Assistant Darrell Pike 

  Acolyte Marla Murphy Nolan Elser   

  Greeters The Murphy Family The Elser Family   

  Lay Assistant Noel Shilling Frank Bates   

  Nursery Worship N/A Julie Williams   

  Nursery Sunday School Heather Moehl  

    8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.   

  Altar Guild Aletha Schumacher  

  Chancel Volunteer 
Marcia Runkel           

Carma Rowles 
Sally Shockey 

  

  Coffee Set up/Clean up Marge Ellsworth Erica Harriman   

  
Ushers Dave Runkel 

Chris Konow, Dan Sailer,            

Dan Murphy, Barb Geraghty   
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
  

 
 

  
1 

9:00a Preschool Camp 
10:00a CCPL Program 
 
2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 

6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday 
     Evening Worship 
 

2 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 
  

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:30p Choir Party @ 
Hunden’s  
 
   
 

3 

9:00a Preschool Camp 
  

  
 
 
 
 

 

4 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
12:00p United 
Church of God 
 
  

5 

 
8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion   
12:00p Meet and Greet 
   ‘Memories of Indy 500’ 
 

6  
   

9:00a Preschool 
Camp 

 
  
  
6:00p Jazzercise    
 

 
 

7 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 
10:00a Sacred Threads 

 
4:30p Jazzercise 
 
7:00p Board of Elders 
7:30p Poetry Plus 

  
  

8   

9:00a Preschool Camp 

 
2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
 

6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday 
     Evening Worship 
7:30p Congregational  
      Life Committee 

9 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 

  
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
  
   
 

 

10 
   

9:00a Preschool Camp 
 

 

 
  

  

11 
 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
 
12:00p United 
Church of God 
  

12   
 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
11:45a Men’s National 
  Anthem Rehearsal  
  

13 

  

8:00a Jazzercise 
9:00a Preschool 
Camp 

 
 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 

14 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 
 
 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
  
 

15 

8:00a Jazzercise 
9:00a Preschool Camp 

 
  

2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday  
      Evening Worship 
  

16 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 

 
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
  
 
  
 
  

17 

8:00a Jazzercise 
9:00a Preschool Camp 

 
 
 
 
  

18 

 
8:00a Jazzercise 

 
12:00p United 
Church of God 
 
 
  

19 

 8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion  
 11:45a Men’s National 
  Anthem Rehearsal  

20 

 

9:00a Preschool 
Camp 

 

 

6:00p Jazzercise 
  

21 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
7:00p Board of Directors 

  
  
 

22 

9:00a Preschool Camp 

11:00a CCPL Program 
 
2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday  
     Evening Worship 

23 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool Camp 

9:30a Large Print 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 

24 

  
9:00a Preschool Camp 
 
  
 
6:00p Movie Night and 
Fundraiser Event 
 
 
 
 
 

25 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
 
12:00p United 
Church of God 
 
   
 
  

26  

 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
 11:45a Men’s National 
  Anthem Rehearsal  
 
  

27 

 
8:00a Jazzercise 
 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Mens Chorus 
@ Indians Game 

28 

8:45a Exercise  
9:30a Large Print 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
  
  

29 

  

1:00p Preschool Board 
2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday  
     Evening Worship 

30 

  
8:45a Exercise  
9:30a Large Print 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
  

    

June  2016  Calendar 
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  VBS Enrollment Form 
 July 18-22: 9:00-12:15 

          
Name of Parents ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address________________________________________ City_____________ Zip Code__________ 

 
Email: ______________________________  Phone: _______________ Cell: ___________________ 

 
In case of an emergency and parents are not available, please contact: 
 

Name _____________________________________  Phone ______________   Cell ______________ 

 
Children must be 4 years of age by June 1, 2016 to attend VBS.  All ages up through those children        

entering 6th grade are welcome to attend. 
 

Students entering 7th grade and higher may volunteer to be camp counselors (Adults too)  
 

 * - Grade entering in fall.  Preschoolers, please list date of birth.  
 

Because of scheduling, it is impossible for us to promise to put certain children together.    

 

Supply fee is due at the time of registration: $30.00 per child for non-members and $20.00 per 

child for Pilgrim Lutheran Church members.  Thank you. 

 

MAIL REGISTRATION and CHECKS TO: Pilgrim Lutheran Church 

              3650 West 106th Street 

                                           Carmel, IN 46032 

Or you may drop your payment and paperwork at the church office. 

 

Please register no later than June 30, 2016.  This will assure that we have enough supplies to          

accommodate our campers!  THANKS.   

 

Questions: Call Gloria Worth, Director of Christian Education, 846-2221 ext. 1226 or                         

gloriaworth@pilgrimindy.org 

Name Gender Age Grade  * Allergies/Special 

Needs 

1.     

2.     

3.     

4.     
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THE MISSIONS WE SUPPORT 
 

INTERFAITH HOSPITALITY NETWORK (IHN):  The IHN was established to sustain a 

community–wide effort to provide shelter, meals and comprehensive assistance to homeless families 

through the use of church facilities and the volunteer efforts of their congregational members.  The      

assistance offered to those families by IHN then extends to the help offered by social service agencies.  

See www.indyihn.org.  Pilgrim has budgeted $1,600 for 2016. 
 

HORIZON HOUSE: Horizon House is a multi-service day center empowering homeless neighbors 

to permanently end homelessness through a variety of professional and hospitality services. Each     

morning, its doors open to the over 1,500 homeless in Indianapolis, affirming each neighbor as a          

valuable community member, offering restored dignity and a hopeful future.  See www.horizonhouse.cc.  

Pilgrim has budgeted $1,600 for 2016. 

Ben Veatch 1-Jun 

Mike Roeder 2-Jun 

Jack Kelleher IV 4-Jun 

Charlotte Konow 4-Jun 

Nancy Schenkel 4-Jun 

Rick Hanson 5-Jun 

Robert Schumacher 5-Jun 

Marlene Proch 7-Jun 

Brian Bowen 8-Jun 

Susan Meyer 9-Jun 

Jennifer Proch 9-Jun 

Lyla Pike 10-Jun 

Kathy Bloom 13-Jun 

Aaron Powell 13-Jun 

Andrew Powell 13-Jun 

Dylan Keller 14-Jun 

Rosemary Day 18-Jun 

Nathan High 18-Jun 

Mason Garard 19-Jun 

Chris Konow 19-Jun 

Trinity Dorn 21-Jun 

Spencer Jenkins 21-Jun 

Sarah Williams 21-Jun 

Grant Coons 22-Jun 

Tess Hawkins-Wilding 24-Jun 

Joy Kenyon 25-Jun 

Colleen Nobis 25-Jun 

Steve Nobis 25-Jun 

Harrison Hawkins-

Wilding 28-Jun 

Fran Willis 28-Jun 

Alayna Pabst 30-Jun 

Kristen & Trip Kelleher 6/5/1999 17 Years 

Jess & Lisa Denger 6/12/2004 12 Years 

Steve & Carol Hatfield 6/12/1971 45 Years 

Denny & Karen Licht 6/13/1970 46 Years 

Tony & Pat Guedel 6/15/2007 9 Years 

Laura & Ron Peeters 6/16/1990 26 Years 

Chris & Jody Konow 6/22/1996 20 Years 

Steve & Colleen Nobis 6/24/1989 27 Years 

Steve & Gloria Worth 6/24/1972 44 Years 

Kevin & Laura Fischer 6/25/1983 33 Years 

Matthew & Jennifer Nelsen 6/25/1994 22 Years 

Al & Pat Goertemiller 6/26/1971 45 Years 

Mel & Joy Kenyon 6/26/2004 12 Years 

Don & Mary Jane Newby 6/26/1965 51 Years 

Brad & Annemarie Allen 6/28/1986 30 Years 

http://www.indyihn.org
http://www.horizonhouse.cc
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Mission Statement: 
We are a caring Community 
      Called together in ministry by the Holy Spirit 
 Through the Gospel and the Sacraments to: 
       Believe in Jesus Christ as Savior, 
  Worship the Triune God, 
       and 
  Serve God by  
       Proclaiming the Gospel, 
       Joyfully Celebrating our God-given gifts, 
   and  
       Loving and Serving our neighbors 
   With Jesus as our example.     

PILGRIM LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
Interim Pastor      Chuck Miller 
Education Director     Gloria Worth 
Preschool Director     Pat Goertemiller 
Youth Directors       Jenny Pitts 
       Gail Powell 
Cantor to the Congregation    Sarah Gran Williams 
Director of Music for Children  
 & Youth      Gail Powell 
Handbell Director     Kevin Donley  
Assistant Treasurer     Donna Drew 
Office Manager      Debbie Collins  
Nursery Attendant                    Annie Harriman 
Set-up & Custodial Assistant    Matt Worth 
Maintenance      Mark Wylie 

gathering in to Christ,       
      sending out to serve 

Sunday Worship:   8:00 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School:   9:30 a.m. 
Wednesday Worship:   7:00 p.m. 

 

Office Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday—Friday 
Church Office:  (317) 846-2221 
Church Fax:   (317) 846-3590 
Preschool Office:   (317) 846-6132 
E-mail:  pilgrim@pilgrimindy.org 

  www.pilgrimindy.org  
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